Senate Resources Meeting 4.16.21

Board of Fisheries: Gov Appointee's

(Printed 4.15.21)

• Letters of Support for McKenzie Mitchell

George Anderson-Chignik Intertribal Coalition

Andrew Anderson, Mayor of Chignik

• Letters of Support for Abe Williams

Andrew Anderson, Mayor of Chignik

Illegible Name

• Letters of Support for John Wood

George Anderson-Chignik Intertribal Coalition

Andrew Anderson, Mayor of Chignik

• Combination Letters of Opposition to Multiple Appointees

Dennis Zadra

David Martin

April 13, 2021

Senate Resources Committee senate.resources@akleg.gov

Subject: SENATE RESOURCES CONFIRMATION HEARINGS

Dear Members of the Senate Resources Committee:

I write to express our support for your confirmation of McKenzie Mitchell's appointment to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

McKenzie Mitchell is an avid sport fisherman. Her background in sport fisheries throughout Alaska will bring a necessary and important perspective to the Board. Her academic background in resource economics and practical experience in business is also a crucially important perspective to add to the Board's expertise. As you know, many of the Board's decisions have significant economic impacts throughout Alaska. Her familiarity with those impacts, and with economic principles and issues in general, will be a welcome addition to the Board's scope of expertise. Ms. Mitchell's participation in Board matters thus far demonstrates her dedication to doing the work to understand the complex relationships between Alaska's commercial, sport, subsistence, and personal use fisheries. She will be an excellent addition to the Board.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

George Anderson

Chignik Intertribal Coalition, President

Dear members of the Senate Resources Committee:

The City of Chignik would like to express its support for the appointment of McKenzie Mitchell to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

McKenzie Mitchell is an avid sport fisher. Her background in sport fisheries throughout Alaska, and in particular in Interior Alaska, will bring an important perspective to the Board. Her academic background in resource economics is also a crucially important perspective to add to the Board's expertise. The Board is tasked with making hard decisions, most of which are allocative in nature, and as such many of the Board's decisions have significant economic impacts throughout Alaska's many fisheries. Her familiarity with those impacts, and with economic principles and issues in general, will be a welcome addition to the Board's scope of expertise. Ms. Mitchell's participation in Board matters thus far demonstrates her dedication to doing the work to understand the complex relationships between Alaska's commercial, sport, subsistence, and personal use fisheries. She will be an excellent addition to the Board.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely.

Andrew Anderson, Mayor, City of Chignik

Dear members of the Senate Resources Committee:

The City of Chignik would like to express its support for the appointment of Abe Williams to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

As a life-long, native-Alaskan fourth generation Bristol Bay commercial fisherman and subsistence user, and a former Director and President of the Bristol Bay Regional Seafood Development Association (BBRSDA), Abe Williams is a highly qualified candidate for the Board of Fisheries. Not only does Abe possess the ability to draw upon his vast knowledge of the Bristol Bay region, which is home to the most unique sockeye salmon fishery in the world, but he also appears to have the dedication and willingness to work to understand the many different fisheries of the State of Alaska that the position requires.

Despite the attempts by some to paint his position with the Pebble Partnership as a detriment to his ability to serve on the Board of Fisheries, that position does not automatically disqualify him as many have been led to believe. In reviewing the kinds of proposals that most often come before the Board there does not appear to be a conflict of interest with regard to his position with Pebble. In the unlikely event one does arise then he can be recused from participating on those issues, just as he did while serving on the BBRSDA.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Andrew Anderson, Mayor, City of Chignik

House Fisheries and Resources Committees House. Fisheries@akleg.gov

Letter in Support of Abe Williams Appointment to the Alaska Board of Fisheries

Dear members of the House Fisheries and Resources Committees:

I write to express my support for the appointment of Abe Williams to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

Abe Williams has been serving on the Board since July 1, 2020. As a fourth generation Bristol Bay fisherman, Abe Williams certainly has credibility as a candidate for the Board of Fisheries. He appears to have the dedication and willingness to work to understand the many different fisheries of the State of Alaska that the position requires. His position with the Pebble Partnership does not automatically disqualify him as many seem to think. In reviewing the kinds of proposals that most often come before the Board there does not appear to be a conflict of interest with regard to Pebble and if one does arise then he should be recused from participating on those issues.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

PLONDER DE STREET 42 P.O. BOX 28 Chapart Ligocop AUTEKA 99595

E-MAIL EAGLEBURE (A) OUT WOOK COM

April 13, 2021

Senate Resources Committee senate.resources@akleg.gov

Subject: SENATE RESOURCES CONFIRMATION HEARINGS

Dear Members of the Senate Resources Committee:

I write to express our support for the reappointment of John Wood to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

John Wood is a quick study of complex management issues and has demonstrated a consistent willingness to view issues from an independent point of view. He is an excellent listener, can get to the core of the complicated issues presented to the Board with precision, speed, and clarity, and is skilled in achieving reasonable and equitable management compromises. The Board of Fisheries needs intelligent, perceptive, and fair-minded individuals like John Wood.

Thank you for your consideration.

Respectfully,

George Anderson

Chignik Intertribal Coalition, President

Dear members of the Senate Resources Committee:

The City of Chignik would like to express its support for the appointment of John Wood to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

John Wood is a remarkably quick study of complex management issues and has demonstrated a consistent willingness to view issues from an independent point of view, which is greatly appreciated by the City of Chignik and our fishing fleet. He is an excellent listener, can get to the core of the complicated issues presented to the Board with precision, speed, and clarity, and is skilled in achieving reasonable and equitable management compromises. The Board of Fisheries needs intelligent, perceptive, and fair-minded individuals like John Wood.

Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Andrew Anderson, Mayor, City of Chignik

Betty Tangeman

From:

Sen. Joshua Revak

Sent:

Sunday, April 11, 2021 3:10 PM

To:

Betty Tangeman

Subject:

FW: Board of Fish Confirmations

From: dennis@idohuntak.com <dennis@idohuntak.com>

Sent: Friday, April 9, 2021 7:55 PM

To: Sen. Tom Begich <Sen.Tom.Begich@akleg.gov>; Sen. Click Bishop <Sen.Click.Bishop@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mia Costello <Sen.Mia.Costello@akleg.gov>; Sen. Elvi Gray-Jackson <Sen.Elvi.Gray-Jackson@akleg.gov>; Sen. Lyman Hoffman <Sen.Lyman.Hoffman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Roger Holland <Senator.Roger.Holland@akleg.gov>; Sen. Shelley Hughes <sen.shelley.hughes@akleg.gov>; Sen. Scott Kawasaki <Sen.Scott.Kawasaki@akleg.gov>; Sen. Jesse Kiehl <Sen.Jesse.Kiehl@akleg.gov>; Sen. Peter Micciche <Sen.Peter.Micciche@akleg.gov>; Sen. Robert Myers <Senator.Robert.Myers@akleg.gov>; Sen. Donny Olson <Sen.Donny.Olson@akleg.gov>; Senator.Lara.Reinbold@akleg.gov; Sen. Joshua Revak <Sen.Joshua.Revak@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mike Shower <sen.mike.shower@akleg.gov>; Sen. Bert Stedman <Sen.Bert.Stedman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Gary Stevens <Sen.Gary.Stevens@akleg.gov>; Sen. Natasha Von Imhof <Sen.Natasha.VonImhof@akleg.gov>; Sen. Bill Wielechowski <Sen.Bill.Wielechowski@akleg.gov>; Sen. David Wilson <Sen.David.Wilson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman <Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Mike Cronk <Rep.Mike.Cronk@akleg.gov>; Rep. Harriet Drummond <Rep.Harriet.Drummond@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman <Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Bryce Edgmon <Rep.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov>; Rep. Zack Fields <Rep.Zack.Fields@akleg.gov>; Rep. Neal Foster <Rep.Neal.Foster@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ronald Gillham <Rep.Ronald.Gillham@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sara Hannan <Rep.Sara.Hannan@akleg.gov>; Rep. Grier Hopkins <Rep.Grier.Hopkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. DeLena Johnson <Rep.DeLena.Johnson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andy Josephson <Rep.Andy.Josephson@akleg.gov>; Rep. James Kaufman <Rep.James.Kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Christopher Kurka <Rep.Christopher.Kurka@akleg.gov>; Rep. Bart LeBon <Rep.Bart.Lebon@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kevin McCabe <Rep.Kevin.McCabe@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty <Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>; Rep. Thomas McKay <Rep.Thomas.McKay@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kelly Merrick <Rep.Kelly.Merrick@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Nelson <Rep.David.Nelson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Daniel Ortiz <Rep.Daniel.Ortiz@akleg.gov>; Rep. Josiah Patkotak <Rep.Josiah.Patkotak@akleg.gov>; Rep. Mike Prax <Rep.Mike.Prax@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sara Rasmussen <Rep.Sara.Rasmussen@akleg.gov>; Rep. George Rauscher <Rep.George.Rauscher@akleg.gov>; Rep. Calvin Schrage <Rep.Calvin.Schrage@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Liz Snyder <Rep.Liz.Snyder@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ivy Spohnholz <Rep.Ivy.Spohnholz@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>; Rep. Geran Tarr <Rep.Geran.Tarr@akleg.gov>; Rep. Steve Thompson <Rep.Steve.Thompson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Cathy Tilton <Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov>; Rep. Chris Tuck <Rep.Chris.Tuck@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sarah Vance <Rep.Sarah.Vance@akleg.gov>; Rep. Adam Wool <Rep.Adam.Wool@akleg.gov>; Rep. Tiffany Zulkosky <Rep.Tiffany.Zulkosky@akleg.gov> Subject: Board of Fish Confirmations

Dear Alaska Legislators,

My name is Dennis Zadra and I have been a commercial fisherman in this State for 31 years. I live in Cordova and have participated in the Board of Fish process for the last 15 years. I would like to oppose the confirmation of Abe Williams, McKenzie Mitchell

and Marit Carlson Van-Dort to the Board of Fish. Abe Williams has a huge conflict of interest by being employed by the parent company of the Pebble Mine project. This project is at complete odds with the largest wild sockeye salmon run in the world in Bristol Bay. McKenzie Mitchell has virtually no experience with the Board Process or commercial fishing, but will be voting on proposals that will affect the livelihoods of thousands of Alaskans. Marit Carlson Van-Dort claims to be a supporter of commercial fishing interests but her record of voting shows otherwise.

Commercial Fishermen are very under-represented on the Board of Fish. John Jensen is the only Board member from a rural coastal community. Governor Dunleavy has further widened this gap with these appointments, but also with his cuts to the Alaska Marine Highway System that have devastated communities like Cordova with no access to the road system. Commercial Fishermen, especially salmon fishermen are struggling and this Board process that is intended to give everyone a voice has become very lopsided. Sport and Personal Use interests continually fight to take allocation away from the Commercial interests. That is not right. We need appointments that represent all Alaskans, not just the interests of Anchorage, Mat-Su and Fairbanks.

Thank you for the opportunity to express my point of view.

Sincerely,

Dennis M Zadra

PO Box 2348

Cordova, AK 99574

(907) 253-3718

Betty Tangeman

From:

Sen, Joshua Revak

Sent:

Sunday, April 11, 2021 3:06 PM

To:

Betty Tangeman

Subject:

FW: BOF confirmation hearing for 2021

From: David Martin <dmartin4091@gmail.com>

Sent: Saturday, April 10, 2021 10:42 AM

To: Sen. Tom Begich <Sen.Tom.Begich@akleg.gov>; Sen. Click Bishop <Sen.Click.Bishop@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mia Costello <Sen.Mia.Costello@akleg.gov>; Sen. Elvi Gray-Jackson <Sen.Elvi.Gray-Jackson@akleg.gov>; Sen. Lyman Hoffman <Sen.Lyman.Hoffman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Roger Holland <Senator.Roger.Holland@akleg.gov>; Sen. Shelley Hughes <sen.shelley.hughes@akleg.gov>; Sen. Scott Kawasaki <Sen.Scott.Kawasaki@akleg.gov>; Sen. Jesse Kiehl <Sen.Jesse.Kiehl@akleg.gov>; Sen. Peter Micciche <Sen.Peter.Micciche@akleg.gov>; Sen. Robert Myers <Senator.Robert.Myers@akleg.gov>; Sen. Donny Olson <Sen.Donny.Olson@akleg.gov>; Senator.Lara.Reinbold@akleg.gov; Sen. Joshua Revak <Sen.Joshua.Revak@akleg.gov>; Sen. Mike Shower <sen.mike.shower@akleg.gov>; Sen. Bert Stedman <Sen.Bert.Stedman@akleg.gov>; Sen. Gary Stevens <Sen.Gary.Stevens@akleg.gov>; Sen. Natasha Von Imhof <Sen.Natasha.VonImhof@akleg.gov>; Sen. Bill Wielechowski <Sen.Bill.Wielechowski@akleg.gov>; Sen. David Wilson <Sen.David.Wilson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ben Carpenter <Rep.Ben.Carpenter@akleg.gov>; Rep. Matt Claman <Rep.Matt.Claman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Mike Cronk <Rep.Mike.Cronk@akleg.gov>; Rep. Harriet Drummond <Rep.Harriet.Drummond@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Eastman <Rep.David.Eastman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Bryce Edgmon <Rep.Bryce.Edgmon@akleg.gov>; Rep. Zack Fields <Rep.Zack.Fields@akleg.gov>; Rep. Neal Foster <Rep.Neal.Foster@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ronald Gillham <Rep.Ronald.Gillham@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sara Hannan <Rep.Sara.Hannan@akleg.gov>; Rep. Grier Hopkins <Rep.Grier.Hopkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. DeLena Johnson <Rep.DeLena.Johnson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andy Josephson <Rep.Andy.Josephson@akleg.gov>; Rep. James Kaufman <Rep.James.Kaufman@akleg.gov>; Rep. Jonathan Kreiss-Tomkins <Rep.Jonathan.Kreiss-Tomkins@akleg.gov>; Rep. Christopher Kurka <Rep.Christopher.Kurka@akleg.gov>; Rep. Bart LeBon <Rep.Bart.Lebon@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kevin McCabe <Rep.Kevin.McCabe@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ken McCarty <Rep.Ken.McCarty@akleg.gov>; Rep. Thomas McKay <Rep.Thomas.McKay@akleg.gov>; Rep. Kelly Merrick <Rep.Kelly.Merrick@akleg.gov>; Rep. David Nelson <Rep.David.Nelson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Daniel Ortiz <Rep.Daniel.Ortiz@akleg.gov>; Rep. Josiah Patkotak <Rep.Josiah.Patkotak@akleg.gov>; Rep. Mike Prax <Rep.Mike.Prax@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sara Rasmussen <Rep.Sara.Rasmussen@akleg.gov>; Rep. George Rauscher <Rep.George.Rauscher@akleg.gov>; Rep. Calvin Schrage <Rep.Calvin.Schrage@akleg.gov>; Rep. Laddie Shaw <Rep.Laddie.Shaw@akleg.gov>; Rep. Liz Snyder <Rep.Liz.Snyder@akleg.gov>; Rep. Ivy Spohnholz <Rep.lvy.Spohnholz@akleg.gov>; Rep. Andi Story <Rep.Andi.Story@akleg.gov>; Rep. Louise Stutes <Rep.Louise.Stutes@akleg.gov>; Rep. Geran Tarr <Rep.Geran.Tarr@akleg.gov>; Rep. Steve Thompson <Rep.Steve.Thompson@akleg.gov>; Rep. Cathy Tilton <Rep.Cathy.Tilton@akleg.gov>; Rep. Chris Tuck <Rep.Chris.Tuck@akleg.gov>; Rep. Sarah Vance <Rep.Sarah.Vance@akleg.gov>; Rep. Adam Wool <Rep.Adam.Wool@akleg.gov>; Rep. Tiffany Zulkosky <Rep.Tiffany.Zulkosky@akleg.gov> Subject: BOF confirmation hearing for 2021

Dear Legislators,

I strongly oppose the confirmation of John Wood, John Jensen, Marit Carlson-Van Dort, Abe Williams and McKenzie Mitchell.

Alaska is fortunate to have abundant renewable fisheries resources that provide thousands of jobs and millions of high protein meals for commerce and National food security. Unfortunately the BOF members and appointees are not and have not been using science and biology to make management plans to sustain our fisheries resource and the fishing

industries. Management plans are structured for allocation and political agendas as proposed by special interest groups. This is not sustainable and results in millions of dollars of lost harvest and financial harm to the fishing industry and communities. The salmon disaster declarations are increasing at an alarming rate. Fishermen, Processors, support businesses and some coastal communities are going broke. In the Cook Inlet commercial salmon fishery alone, these BOF members in 2020 closed hundreds of square miles of prime fishing area that have traditionally and historically been open since fishing started. This was done strictly without scientific data and objections from the commercial fisheries and communities. Unfairly and illegally treating people differently. The result was another economic disaster and millions of salmon going unharvested. A good litmus test to conduct on the confirmation of BOF members is: If the Kenai River Sportfishing Association lobbies for them then they will make management plans that are political and allocative and void of science, biology and Maximum Sustained Yield and the fisheries, communities and resource itself will be harmed and not sustainable.

Thank you,

David Martin

Senate Resources Meeting 4.16.21

Board of Fisheries: Gov Appointee's

Combination letter of support for some appointees and oppose others:

Thomas Tilden-Curyung Tribal Council

CURYUNG TRIBAL COUNCIL

P.O. Box 216 – 715 Seward Street Dillingham, AK 99576 Phone: (907)842-2384

Fax: (907)842-4510

April 15, 2021

Senate.resources@akleg.gov House.resources@akleg.gov House.fisheries@akleg.gov

RE: Board of Fisheries Appointees

Dear Alaska Legislature,

The Curyung Tribal Council held our regular monthly meeting on Tuesday, April 13th where we deliberated on nominees to the Alaska Board of Fisheries.

As such, the Curyung Tribal Council supports the nominations for Ms. Märit Carlson-Van Dort and Mr. John Wood, and supports their confirmation by the Alaska Legislature.

The Curyung Tribal Council continues to strongly oppose any nomination of Mr. Abe Williams.

Curyung thanks you for your service to the people of Alaska, as well as the opportunity to present our position on the nomination of candidates to the Alaska Board of Fisheries. If you or your staff have any questions, please contact our Tribal Administrator, Courtenay Carty at 907-842-2384 or via email: tribaladmin@curyung.com

Sincerely,

Thomas Tilden

First Chief

uryung